White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651
Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Website: www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk





Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

Mon. 21st

Tues. 22nd Year 6 Viking

Guitars lessons am Year 3 library
Korfball Yrs 3&4 Lunchtime, 12.35pm
Athletics (invite only) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Wed. 23rd Keep it Moving School Hall 8.30a.m

Guitar lessons am Year 3 library

No Keyboard lessons

Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite
Cricket Club Yr5&6 3.20 -4.20pm
Skillforce- The Princes Trust 4.30pm finish

Thurs. 24th Class and Team photos

Yr6 trip to 'Crucial Crew' (AM only)

Selected Yr 5 pupils 'VEX IQ' Trip to the Norwich Playhouse

Korfball Yrs 5&6 Lunchtime, 12.35pm

Samba School Hall

Fri 25th Yr 5 Tudor Day

End of half term

Dates for Your Diary

Mon 28th May - Friday 1st June - Half term SCHOOL CLOSED

Tues 29th - Weds 30th May - Skillforce Camp

Weds 6th June - Year 4 trip to Banham Zoo

Thurs 7th June - WWL Movie Night! 6-7pmSee flyer attached. Friday 8th June - 'SING UP' concert @ St. Andrews Hall, Norwich

Friday 15th June - School Disco

Thurs 21st June - Free dress day (bring in prizes for school BBQ stalls)
Fri 22nd June - Yr 4 Greek Day (start researching your costumes!)

Fri 29th June - 'Friends' Summer BBQ

Weds 18th July - Upper School Performance (evening)

Thurs 19th July - Upper School Performance (afternoon and evening)

HOUSE POINT TOTALS!



Buckingham(Green)Total-68Balmoral(Blue)Total-69Sandringham(Yellow)Total-58Windsor(Red)Total-53

House point totals to be announced during Monday's assembly.

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Attendance Cup winners for the week 8th - 11th May 2018

To be announced during Monday's assembly.





GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupil for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;

Charlotte Bailey, Martha Schofield, Leah Gaylor, Mrs Semmens-Byrne's Maths Set, Lenny Horner and Millie Turner.

TALK HOMEWORK

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

Are school uniforms a good or bad idea?

What positives do school uniforms offer for children? Maybe you disagree and feel school uniforms are a bad idea – explain why and what the alternative would be.

Remember you are entitled to your opinion but you must be able to justify it!



VOCABULARY NINJA!



Vocabulary is extremely important.
It allows children to be able to
make themselves understood, to
understand others and to
understand things that they read or
hear.

Please ask your children about these words. Can they explain what they mean or use them in a sentence?

Thank you for your support in helping your child.





Sports round up

Inter Area Under 11 Korfball Final – Sunday 13th May

The Copper Box Arena in London's Olympic Park was the venue this year for the Under 11s and Under 15s Inter Area Korfball Finals. The teams had qualified for the Finals in January in Harrow, and they joined the top 4 adult club teams in the country who had gathered for the Premier League Korfball plays offs (including Mr Dunn playing for Norwich Knights) and other adult sides who were vying for places to gain entry into the Premiership.

Thank you and a huge well done to Eva Hailes who played for the Norfolk Under 11s. The team (with other players from Avenues, St Williams Way and Sprowston) had trained hard in the 3 sessions prior to the tournament and played their best, but unfortunately could not overcome a strong Kent side. The half time score was 2-8 which did not reflect how well Norfolk were playing — their shots just were not going in and Kent scored nearly every time they shot! I was really proud of the way Norfolk kept fighting to come back, making some great interceptions in the second half to try and stop Kent scoring more goals. The final score was 11-3 to Kent. It was a great experience for the players to play in such an arena, supported by many parents and older players, and they fully deserved their silver medals after the match.

Norfolk Under 15s (which included ex-WWL pupil Hanna Sayer) began well, leading Kent at the start of the match, but Kent took the lead 4-3 just before half time. Unfortunately, Kent took all their shooting chances well and again Norfolk had to settle for silver; 10-4 was the final score. Norfolk teams, junior and senior, did not seem to have luck with their shots across the weekend, although Mr Dunn did score several amazing long shots in Knight's game versus Tornadoes, but they were not enough to gain a victory. Norwich City also lost out to Bristol who have now been promoted to the Premiership, which is good news for ex-WWL pupil Heidi Terrington (now Heidi Paton) who was playing for Bristol. It was lovely to see someone who began playing Korfball at WWL successful and helping to develop the sport in another part of the country.

SEND Partnership.

To view the latest edition of the SEND Partnership Newsletter please go to:

www.norfolksendpartnershipiass.org.uk

Alternatively there are paper copies in the school reception area.







STARS OF THE WEEK



Zavy Davison 35T

For great contributions during Science lessons and challenging himself in History this week. Well done Zavy! Keep it up!

Ollie Sims 3ST

For working hard in Maths lessons this week and showing his improved concentration when ignoring distraction. Keep it up Ollie!

Poppy Pain 35

For always being such a fabulous person to work with in group work. She's always happy to share her ideas. Well done.

Trixie-Belle Brickley 35

For working really hard in all subjects and always wanting to produce her best work.

Harriet Spary and James Butler 4P

For producing an excellent piece of writing during Literacy.

Brooke Reynolds & James Clayton 4G

For demonstrating excellent science knowledge when looking at matters of state.

Hope Raven and Logan Newman 46

For showing great determination and improvement in their mathematical skills.

Brooke Allen-Gard, William Clayton, Amelia Laws, Josh Thomson 5D

For working hard to produce a very informative leaflet about Jane Goodall and her work with chimpanzees.

Emilee Birch 5D

For your great, positive outlook towards school life.

Dylan Hall 5D

For simply being Dylan, you always bring 100% to everything. It is great to see someone with such an awesome attitude to school.

Tallulah Brickley 5D

For her renewed positive attitude towards her lessons - well done!

Dylan Atkinson 5D

For improvements in his behaviour during lessons this has been noticed by numerous members of staff. Keep up the hard work in lessons – well done!

Angel Griggs 5D

For some excellent effort and thinking when designing a boat to prove water resistance – great to see, Griggles!

Henry Mann 5R

For excellent efforts in Maths this week, working so hard to learn how to use a protractor accurately and learn the guicker routes to find answers - well done!

Annalisa Ortiz 6SB

For being incredibly polite and courteous all of the time.

Caitlin Brown 6Q, Ruby Harris 6Q, Brianne Turley 6Q, Kayleigh Wright 6Q, Evie Munday and Skye Pegg 6J

For all scoring over 20 points in the Maths 'Hot Seat'. Amazing scores!





Movie Night @ WWL

Thursday 7th June - 6pm until 8pm.

In preparation for the upper school performance - 'The Trial of Bugsy Malone' - White Woman Lane School will be showing Alan Parker's classic children's musical 'Bugsy Malone'.



Tickets will be available from Monday 4th June and will cost £1.00.

WWL pupils only!

VIP tickets cost £3.00 (includes comfortable seat and free popcorn).

Proceeds from the sale of tickets, popcorn and drinks will be used to purchase props and costumes for the Upper School performance.

Any queries please contact Mr R Queensborough at WWL.

FRIENDS OF WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL



SUMMER BBQ

Friday 29th June 6.00 - 9.00pm

Request for donations

The Friends would be very grateful to receive your donations of unwanted wine gift bags and clean empty wine bottles with screw top lids to be used on one of their stalls at this year's Summer BBQ!

Also any cuddly toys in good condition.

Summer BBQ

Friday 29th June 6.00 – 9.00pm

We desperately need helpers on the night of the BBQ – at the moment we only have members of the 'Friends' committee who are few in number.

Unless we can enrol more parent helpers the event may not go ahead. We need help to both set up and run the stalls e.g. tombola, Bar, BBQ.

Even if you can only offer a small amount of time on the evening please return the slip below.

We would really appreciate your support.

Summer BBQ

Friday 29th June 6.00 – 9.00 pm

I/we are available to help...

Name:
Childs name:
Contact tel. no.

